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CHAIR PONTANILLA:

(Gavel).

Good afternoon.

The Housing

15

and Human Services Committee will come to order.

16

this time I'd like to introduce the Committee

17

Members.

18

J. Molina

19

Johnson and Bob Carroll.

20

Member Danny Mateo.

21

do have Shannon Alueta and Clarita Balala.

22

at this time to introduce our Corporation Counsel,

23

Ed Kushi.

At

Present with us this afternoon is Michael
t

24

ITEM NO.3:

25

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Vice-Chair

t

Committee Members Jo Anne
Excused this afternoon is

As far as the Council Staff, we
I'd like

AFFORDABLE HOUSING

Public testimony will be accepted this
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1

afternoon for agenda Item HHS-3.

Those wishing to

2

testify should sign up at the secretary's desk to my

3

left.

4

An additional minute to conclude testimony will be

5

granted by the Chair.

6

state your name for the record and to indicate who

7

you are representing.

8

if you don't have your cell phone or pager in the

9

silent mode, can you do that now?

Testimony will be limited to three minutes.

Testifiers are requested to

But before we go any further,

Appreciate it.

Members, for your background, this matter

10
11

came up pursuant to County Communication 03-56

12

relating to affordable housing.

13

Maui County Affordable Housing Task Force, which is

14

now named the Maui Nui Housing Task Force, provided

15

this Committee with a progress report regarding

16

affordable housing for our County.

17

t~e

18

developed by the four working groups in the task

19

force.

20

Support Working Group, the Policy Issues Working

21

Group, Non-Profit Working Group, and the County

22

Issues Group.

23

In June 2003 the

This afternoon

team will present recommendations that were

The four groups, consisting of the Community

Before we begin the testimony, I'd like to

24

remind the testifiers that you have three minutes,

25

one minute to concluder and when you step up to the
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1

podium, please present your name and the

2

organization that you represent.

3

like to calIon Gladys Baisa, followed by Lynne

4

Woods.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

5

6

At thi p time I'd

MS. BAlSA:

Good afternoon, Chair Pontanilla and Members.

7

My name is Gladys Baisa, Executive Director of Maui

8

Economic Opportunity.

9

since we began getting together to define the crisis

Six busy months have passed

10

in

11

Nui's working residents can afford.

12

residents from all walks of life have given

13

countless hours of their time and talent searching

14

for answers to what is the problem, what is causing

15

it, and how can we speed the availability of housing

16

that working residents can afford.

th~

lack of availability of housing that Maui
Hundreds of

17

Let me thank you on behalf of everyone

18

involved for the opportunity for us to be here today

19

to present the results of the work that has been

20

done.

21

willingness to participate and listen is a hallmark

22

of this Committee.

23

decided to get involved with this particular issue.

24

As a community action agency, MEO's founding mission

25

and mandate is to assess community needs, create

Your attention to this crisis, your

I have been asked why MEO
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1

awarenessi and bring people together to find

2

solutions that the community can support.

3

healthy communities is what we do.

4

Growing

For example r for over a year now our award

5

winning Head Start program has been actively

6

involved in empowering the residents of Kahekili

7

Terrace to take hold of their community and get the

8

drug pushers out of it.

9

assessment process found that affordable housing was

For sometime our community

10

a major community concern.

11

coming to MEO for homeless prevention and rental

12

assistance continues to grow.

13

solutions to the lack of housing for working people

14

is not about creating new programs.

15

make our mandate real and how we live the community

16

action promise r which says community action changes

17

people's lives, embodies the spirit of hope,

18

improves communities, and makes America a better

19

place to live.

20

and are dedicated to helping people help themselves

21

and each other.

22

The number of people

For MEO finding

It is how we

We care about the entire community

What will be presented to you today is the

23

result of the ideas, discussions, fact finding, and

24

research of many dedicated volunteers.

25

no paid consultants, no promises of financial
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1

reward, and no sponsored lobbyists for or against

2

any of the recommendations that will be proposed.

3

This is a heart-felt manao of people who live and

4

work in Maui Nui who feel deep in their hearts that

5

our hard-working residents, ordinary people deserve

6

an opportunity to have a decent place to call home,

7

be it a rental or a purchased home.

8

The disparity between the haves and the have

9

nots, those who serve and those who serve -- who are

10

served, the gated communities and the tent cities on

11

the beach is too great.

The social injustice cannot

12

be allowed to continue.

As the best island in the

13

world for the tenth consecutive year, we can do

14

better for our residents.

15

of choice.

16

with record speed.

17

that we have built our economy on will soon be gone

18

if our visitor industry workers must arrive at work

19

each morning rumpled and tired from sleeping in a

'20

21

It is no longer a matter

It is simply the right thing to do and
The quality visitor experience

car or on the beach.
We talk about the ice epidemic and wring our

22

hands about what could be causing it.

23

consider the lack of hope, the despair that comes of

24

knowing you cannot provide a home for your family,

25

and how tempting it is to either use drugs or sell
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1

drugs for easy money.

2

momentarily.

3

clearly contributes to social breakdown

4

drug problem is one more result of that break down.

5

I urge you to adopt the resolution that will be

6

proposed today and to act on the recommendation it

7

contains as quickly as possible.
Again

8

9

10
11
12

if only

l

Not having a place to call home

l

I

and the

mahalo for the opportunity to be here

today and for your commitment to a better life for
all of our people.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:
Gladys?
MS. BAlSA:

14

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

15

Woods
MS. WOODS:

Thank you

Members

13

16

Ice kills the pain

l

if not

I

Gladys.
l

thank

Any questions for
YOU I

Gladys

I

again.

Thank you.

I

Next speaker --

testifie~

is Lynne

followed by Shan Steinmark.
I haven't seen signs for a while.

l

17

Committee Members

18

testify before you today as President of the Maui

19

Chamber of Commerce on behalf of our business

20

community.

21

with the shortage of affordable housing.

22

businesses have employees sharing houses with three

23

or more families

24

most of us here in these Council chambers today

25

can't even begin to imagine.

I

my name is Lynne Woods

Mr. Chair
I

and I

Our organization is extremely concerned

l

which is a crowded condition that
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9

We thank MEO for their commitment to solving

2

our affordable housing problems/ and we support many

3

of their recommendations.

4

must come together to solve this growing issue.

5

cannot force just one sector to provide all/

6

particularly with the current water/ highways/ and

7

permitting issues that we have in Maui County.

8

Mayor Arakawa's Administration and you/ our Council

9

Members/ need to designate the funding to develop

All sectors of our County
We

10

the water resources and roads to service the areas

11

designated for affordable housing.

12

and developers need assurances from government that

13

there will be a fair property considerations for

14

their participation and that the, Planning Department

15

will process the mandated documents according to

16

current ordinances and not confuse the applications

17

with personal interpretations and opinions.

18

Our landowners

The task force has recommended a tax increase

19

by way of an increased conveyance tax.

20

that those monies need to be protected against raids

21

that we have seen in the past when our legislators

22

have budget deficits to contend with and that if it

23

is used to create a quasi public organization/ that

24

it be run by a person from the business sector/ not

25

by government appointees.

Maui's place in the world
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1

is that of a world class resort.

2

economic engine, we are responsible to provide

3

decent affordable housing for our citizens and we

4

must organize and work on this critical problem

5

immediately.
Thank you for the opportunity to testify

6
7

8
9

10

As we nurture our

before you today.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Lynne.

questions for Lynne?

Members, any

If not, thank you again,

Lynne.

11

MS. WOODS:

Thank you.

12

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

At this time I'd like to welcome Wayne

13

Nishiki.

14

he has strong feelings in regards to affordable

15

housing.

Thank you, Wayne, for being here.

Shan, followed by Debbie Kamalii.

16

17

Although Wayne is not a Committee member,

MR. STEINMARK:

Aloha, County Council Members and fellow

18

citizens of Maui.

My name is Shan Steinmark.

My

19

wife and I operate an organization consulting

20

business and we volunteer for several of Maui's

21

non-profit organizations.

22

truly no ka oi for many visitors and residents

23

alike.

24

working families who cannot afford a home.

25

important to understand that the people testifying

As you know r Maui is

However, Maui is not a paradise for many
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1

here today represent the tip of an iceberg.

2

other people, some working two or three jobs, cannot

3

take the time to be here.

4

agency lists waiting for housing also represent the

5

tip of an iceberg.

6

have given up.

7

and others have resigned themselves to living two or

8

more families per house or even apartment.

9

Many

People on government and

People on -- many other families

Some do not understand the system,

We are in serious danger of becoming two

10

Mauis, one Maui composed of hotel guests, timeshare

11

buyers, vacation condo owners, and retirees who can

12

afford to live on the island at least part time, and

13

the other Maui, hotel workers, agricultural workers,

14

construction workers, teachers, and government

15

employees who cannot afford to own a home or even

16

rent a decent apartment.

17

on Maui is too low.

18

is too high.

19

and demoralizing problems in Maui's history.

20

will prove to be one of the most challenging tests

21

of leadership to ever confront us as business

22

leaders, as government leaders, as community

23

leaders.

24
25

The average family income

The median home price on Maui

This is one of the most debilitating
This

The good news is that Maui has a high
percentage of dedicated and talented citizens.
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1

you will see here today, the people of the community

2

have ideas on how to fix our crisis.

3

developers, Realtors, and bankers have contributed

4

significantly to these ideas, and leaders from the

5

Mayor's Office, the County Council, and the State

6

legislature have helped as well.

7

is work together.

8

to learn from each other.

9

cooperate and compromise, we can fix this problem

10

Furthermore,

All we have to do

All we have to do is be willing
If we collaborate and

efficiently and effectively.
I believe that the people of Maui will one

11

12

day remember what was done here today.

13

will look back and judge us all, partly by the

14

passion and wisdom of our words, but mostly by the

15

sincerity and urgency of our actions.

16

will decide who was helpful, who showed leadership,

17

who worked together, and who persevered to solve the

18

housing crisis for Maui's working families.

19

all of our talent and passion and wealth on Maui, it

20

will be embarrassing, it will be shame on all of us

21

if we do not work together to fix this problem.

22

The people

The people

So all of Maui County is watching us.

With

We

23

have a great opportunity to try to do the right

24

thing.

25

leaders, we have a chance to show the world what we

As business and government and community
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1

are made of and we have a chance to make Maui truly

2

no ka oi for all its people.

3

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Mahalo.

Members, any questions for

4

Mr. Steinmark?

5

Kamalii, to be followed by Anita Lavialo.

6

MS. KAMALII:

Aloha.

If not, thank you, Shan.

I'm Debbie Kamalii.

Debbie

I'm here this

7

afternoon to testify for the clients that I service.

8

I teach in the prison facility to men and women and

9

am part of the reintegration program with MEO, and a

10

lot of our clients need housing when they come out

11

and are unable to afford it.

12

service are single women with children or men, and

13

majority of the population that are incarcerated are

14

of Hawaiian ethnicity and they have no place to go

15

and a lot of them end up on the beaches with their

16

children homeless and in turn may return back to

17

crime because they have no other recourse.

18

needs a home, a house over their head.

19

a basic need that unfortunately our County is not

20

providing.

Many of the clients I

Everyone

It's basic,

I've been to many places to look at homes and

21
22

the rent that they want to charge is unbelievable.

23

There seems to be no landlord regulation on the

24

quality of the home, the size of the home, or the

25

price.

So you can get a closet for $700 with a
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1

little bathroom and it seems to be whatever they

2

want to rent it atr there l s no control.

3

rent control.

4

limited income r either no income r low income r or

5

even working people who work like us are having a

6

hard time to find a place.

7

responsibility of all of us as a community to take

8

some kind of action to help everyone r because it is

9

part of who we are.

10

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

So Maui County has people that have

Thank your Debbie.

questions for Debbie?

12

Desiree Canha.
MS. LAVIALO:

Hi.

So I think it l s the

Mahalo.

11

13

There l s no

Members r any

If not r Anita r followed by

11m Anita Lavialo r the Clinical

14

Director at Malama Family Recovery Center.

15

today to testify on behalf of our clients r all of

16

whom are moms with children who have a terribly

17

difficult time trying to find affordable housing

18

once they are done with our program.

19

for Ka Hale A Ke Olar the homeless resource center r

20

I really don l t know what we would

21

Economic Opportunity with their limited but they

22

have available stipends for security deposits.

23

These are women who have tried to get their lives

24

back together.

25

battle to get children reunited with them.

dOr

11m here

If it wasnlt

or Maui

A lot of times they l ve fought the
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1

working in family therapy.

2

things that got them in the straights that they were

3

in in the first place, and it seems extremely unfair

4

that once they're ready to go take the bull by the

5

horns, they just start feeling defeated.

6

start looking at houses and we drive them around in

7

our vans, we help them go visit places, they just

8

come back looking very discouraged.

9

They're working on the

As they

It's impossible to get HUD, unless they get

10

signed up for the First to Work program, that can

11

speed the process up a little bitr but then when

12

they go out there, the price of the places, and, as

13

Debbie said, the condition of a lot of these places

14

is really astounding.

15

They'll say, oh, well, four of my kids can sleep in

16

one room together, but we don't want to create

17

another unmanageable situation, so we try to coach

18

them through the process.

19

They're ready to compromise.

I just want to say on behalf of them -- they

20

couldn't be here today.

A lot of them are taking

21

care of what they need to take care of.

22

are living at Ka Hale A Ke Ola.

23

from that structured living program.

24

to do something more so that it doesn't become a two

25

class system here on the island.

They're benefitting
We just need

I did a lot of
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1

traveling around the Caribbean and almost became a

2

social worker out in St. Croix and it's -- it can be

3

a really difficult thing when you wind up having the

4

tourists and then on the other side of town you have

5

shantytowns, and I'd hate to see that happen on

6

Maui.

7

support that we have here -- and you really have a

8

pretty active collaboration amongst the agencies

9

that we can create something better than that.

I'd like to think that with the community

10

that's really all I'm here to say.

11

it.

12
13

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

18

Thank you, Anita.

Members, any

questions?
At this time I'd like to recognize Danny
Mateo.

16
17

Hope we can do

Thanks.

14
15

So

Welcome, Danny.
At this time we do have Desiree Canha,

followed by Lance Holter.
MS. CANHA:

Good afternoon, Council Chair and Members of

19

the Council.

20

Assistant Director for MEO's Community Services

21

Department, and I'm here to testify on behalf of all

22

of the homeless families that we deal with every day

23

who unfortunately couldn't make it here because

24

they're probably on the beach and had no idea that

25

this was happening today.

My name is Desiree Canha, and I'm the
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Again, I come before you today to ask for

1

2

your help and your support with regard to the

3

availability or lack of affordable housing in Maui.

4

In April 2003 MEO had exhausted its County housing

5

emergency rental assistance funding.

6

began a pending list.

7

because residents of Maui come to MEO as a last

8

resort.

9

most importantly a solution.

We reluctantly

I say this with reluctancy

They come to MEO for help, for support, and
It hurts us to turn a

10

family away because of the lack of rental funding,

11

knowing very well that we are sending a local family

12

with young children right back onto the beach where

13

there is no water, or adequate water, no decent

14

shelter, and nowhere to keep them warm at night.

15

I'm sure you're wondering just how many

16

families I'm talking about and who are they.

17

Accounted for as of October 1st, 2003, we have

18

approximately 396 families on a pending list for

19

housing assistance.

20

than you and I.

21

parents and grandparents have.

22

of increasing rents, the shortage of low income

23

housing, and the cuts in Federal housing programs,

24

they are faced with eviction, and worse yet,

25

homelessness.

These families are no different

They reside on Maui, just as their
However, as a result

To make matters worse, these working
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1

poor families have the worst case housing needs/

2

paying more than 50 percent of their income on rent/

3

and all it took was one missed paycheck/ a health

4

crisis/ or an unpaid bill that pushed these families

5

over the edge into homelessness.

6

Last -- late last week we were fortunate to

7

receive our new allocation for County funding for

8

housing and utility assistance.

9

$65/000 for Fiscal Year 2003 and 2004.

We were awarded
With 396

10

families on the pending list and an average grant

11

award of $800 per familYr we will be able to assist

12

approximately 82 families with rental assistance

13

over the course of the year.

14

remaining 300 families will continue to remain on a

15

wait list/ much like the Section 8 wait list and the

16

homeless shelter wait list.

17

Therefore/ the

Please r I come before you today pledging for

18

your support to help us and the wait lists.

19

families who sit on the wait lists have children.

20

These children live in deplorable conditions.

21

live on the beach/ in abandoned cars.

22

compromised/ and showers are sporadic.

I know this

23

because I see these families every day.

And if we

24

do not come together and find solutions on how to

25

make housing more affordable on Maui/ then we can
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1

consider Maui a place for tourists and the rich, and

2

in years to come residents like you and I will no

3

longer exist.
In closing, today I challenge all of you to

4

5

help MEO and the Housing Task Force to help the

6

people of Maui by changing their lives for the

7

better.

8
9

10
11

Thank you.

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Desiree.

questions for Desiree?

Thank you.

Members, any
Lance Holter,

followed by Zandra Souza-Amaral.
MR. HOLTER:

Good afternoon, Chair and Members of the

12

Council.

13

today as a citizen advocate.

14

long residents of Maui have been getting the short

15

end of the stick with our preoccupation and the

16

government's preoccupation on the visitor industry

17

and the private sector's preoccupation on

18

developments for the wealthy and privileged class.

19

We talk about affordable housing, but what are the

20

economic benefits of affordable housing?

21

My name is Lance Holter.

I'm speaking

You know, for far too

Let's compare one $2 1/2 million home to,

22

say, 15 $170,000 homes or ten quarter million dollar

23

homes, which would relate to 15 families or ten

24

families that would house your nurses, your

25

teachers, your policemen, your firemen, your
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1

elderly.

What do these families in these homes

2

contribute to society?

3

economic benefits from these people being home

4

housed in a quality of life is far more considerable

5

than one quarter -- one half -- one $2.5 million

6

millionaire's mansion.

7

economic benefits of affordable housing for our

8

working families.

I would say that the

We've got to consider the

9

My feeling is that we need immediate -- an

10

immediate dedicated source of funding to purchase

11

land.

12

With this land that we purchase, we can put it into

13

a land trust.

14

out of the equation of a price of a home.

15

then own the property, you'd own the improvements,

16

if you decide to sell this some day down the road,

17

say five years, you would get your investment in the

18

improvements back, you would get the appreciation of

19

that property over a five-year period.

20

the United States have shown that that property

21

that's been in this land trust has appreciated

22

17 1/2 percent over five years.

23

back when you sell it.

24

back.

25

of the cases it shows that these people were able to

This would be provided by a conveyance tax.

This land trust would then keep land
You would

Examples in

You get your money

You get your appreciation

And in most cases -- I would say 99 percent
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1

step up into a private homeownership opportunity and

2

use that money to build their home and their equity.
Secondly, I think we need to prioritize our

3
4

water allotments for affordable housing.

This is a

5

direct economic benefit for our island.

We need to

6

make our existing codes enforceable and mandatory.

7

We need to replace language that we see now in some

8

of our building ordinances, for instance, an R-O lot

9

line.

We need to replace "encourage affordable

10

housing"

with "we shall create affordable housing"

11

with these new languages in our affordable housing

12

guidelines.
When we use flexible design guidelines, we

13
14

need to make these flexible design guidelines

15

enforceable to create affordable housing, not

16

loopholes to create more marketplace housing.

17

now I believe the R-O lot line and flexible design

18

guideline standards --

Right

19

MS. ALUETA:

Three minutes.

20

MR. HOLTER:

-- create loopholes for marketplace housing

21

and for developers to create higher profits, not to

22

benefit our working families.

23

And finally, our free market forces have not

24

created housing for our working families.

25

average price of a home is now $545,000 on Maui.
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1

need housing for working families and we need a

2

coalition of goodwillr including a legislative

3

goodwillr to social engineer long-term solutions and

4

at the same time preserve a quality of life for all

5

of our citizens of Maui Nui.

6

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank your Lance.

7

questions for Lance?

8

again.

9

Thank you.
Members r any

If not r thank your Lancer

Zandra Souza-Amaral r followed by Paul Felix.

MS. SOUZA-AMARAL:

Aloha ko'u mau ho aloha.
Ko'u inoa.

'0 Zandra

I am here as a private

10

Souza-Amaral.

11

citizen r as well as a member of MEO's affordable

12

housing task force.

13

have had the honor of working with individuals who

14

represents a broad cross of our community.

15

had non-profit working agencies r working class

16

citizens r contractors r environmentalists r as well as

17

some of you on the legislative level working within

18

our committees.

For the past several months I

We have

I would also like to take this opportunity to

19
20

thank the County department heads who took time out

21

of their busy schedules to share their manao with

22

us.

23

Directori Ms. Alice Lee, Director of Housing and

24

Human Concernsi Mr. George Tengan r Director of

25

Wateri Mr. Buzz Stluka r Haleakala Ranchi Mr. Chubby

Thank you to Mr. Mike FoleYr our Planning
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Vicens, A&B Propertiesi Gladys Baisa and Mr. Thomas

2

Rodriguez Blackburn of MEO, and a host of other

3

volunteers who unselfishly gave of their time and

4

their energy and their talents.

5

Working on this task force has both humbled

6

me as well as enlightened me to the fact that there

7

is no fast, sure way to take our people off of the

8

beach and put them into homes.

9

committee has worked on recommendations as well as

However, our

10

volunteered our services with Habitat for Humanity,

11

digging rock to build homes in Hawaii Homestead land

12

in Kula this past Saturday, of which I thoroughly

13

enjoyed.

14

Though I worked in the County Issues

15

Committee, I have found that some common questions

16

were being asked in most, if not all of our standing

17

committees.

18

is affordable and who can afford them?

19

there one department I can go to to find out how to

20

create affordable housing?

21

speed up development while still preserving the

22

integrity of our communities and quality of life?

23

Some of the questions were, one, what
Two, is

And three, how do we

Many of you, if not all of you, were at the

24

opening meeting of our task force when we heard from

25

representatives from Vermont sharing their model of
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1

establishing affordable housing and keeping them in

2

perpetuity, and most of you this past week went to

3

the Hawaii Congress of Planning Officials, of which

4

I was honored to be a part of, the theme of which

5

was our environment is our economy.

6

individuals from our State representing State and

7

county agencies as well as businesses and private

8

sectors, it was refreshing for me to learn that we

9

can have the cake and we can eat it too.

10
11

with over 275

We just

have to plan for it.
We need to put the lines on our map and plan

12

where we want these affordable homes to go and how

13

we're going to do it together.

14

providing affordable homes was presented in several

15

of our workshops we attended.

16

of ag land, I humbly ask that you look at the

17

workshop dealing with the redesignation of ag land.

18

Our workshops on open space, green wayst

19

transportation gave us many alternatives to --

20

alternatives to communities we can all be proud of

21

by using ideas such as fill-in versus sprawl, ohana

22

and accessory buildings, and a host of other ideas

23

which would give our working class citizens rentals

24

they can afford and homes they can buy.

25

Some models for

While looking at use

It is impossible to summarize in three
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1

minutes what took us months to learn.

2

do have hard copy reports of our recommendations

3

which will be presented to all of you by our various

4

committee chairs.

5

MS. ALUETA:

6

MS. SOUZA-AMARAL:

However, we

Three minutes.
In closing, none of the above is a

7

panacea to eliminating homelessness and creation of

8

affordable homes, but it needs to happen.

9

of our citizens to have a place to hang their hat, a

10

home to call their own is just as important today as

11

it was when our forefathers came here.

12

all, and I know that if you could, you would do all

13

that was necessary to ensure that your families as

14

well as mines could afford an affordable home.

15

In closing, I would like to calIon the

The needs

I thank you

16

individuals in our communities to please be sure

17

that you, like our Planning Department having to

18

plan how to make affordable housing, that you take

19

the reins and learn to plan on how you can prepare

20

yourself to own your own home.

21

luxuries and wants as possible.

22

do without today, that you might be able to have the

23

opportunity to own your own tomorrow.

24

be, my brothers and sisters, it wi.ll happen, but

25

it's up to you and me.

Spend as little on
Save more and do --

Mahalo a hui hou, e malama
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1

pono.

2

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Members, any questions for Zandra?

3

not, thank you again, Zandra.

4

by Lisa Alo.

5

MR. FELIX:

Good morning.

If

Paul Felix, followed

Dear Council Members, my name

6

is Paul Felix and I live in Waiehu Terrace.

lIve

7

been a resident for 20 years and 11m here on behalf

8

of myself.

9

before you folks, and I hope that means something,

This is my first time to ever testify

10

that -- you know, we watch TV a lot.

11

program on Akaku and other places, and I just wanted

12

to testify today.

13

summer I saw an announcement that MEO was asking the

14

community participate in a conference gathering

15

information on why affordable housing has not kept

16

up with demand.

17

We watch your

11m here because earlier this

I felt I could assist in some way.

As I began to go to some of the meetings, I

18

noticed some problems right away.

Here are two such

19

examples.

20

come up and tell me, as I work for a bank, you know,

21

I want a home equity loan.

22

property.

23

him fill out the application.

24

why 11m doing this is because I can get 400 a month

25

more for my property if I fix it up.

About three months ago I had a customer

I need to fix up my

11m like, okay, great, you know, helped
He said the reason

And he started
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1

talking about HUD and he started talking about

2

vouchers and this and that.

3

listen to him moret he finally said t you know t

4

had this -- these renters here paying about $800 a

5

month for several years

6

can get guaranteed payment t

7

month t and it's money in the bank.

8

deposit.

9

doesn't sound quite right.

And as I began to
I've

but with a HUD voucher I

t

It will work.

I can get over a grand a
It's direct

So I thought something
I figure I needed to

10

share that perspective with you.

There's nothing in

11

the paper for less than a thousand. ' I was looking

12

earlier today.

13

that's come across my desk to say this.

And this is not the first customer

Secondly, about three years ago I had my

14
15

in-laws living with met one of the joys of marriage.

16

As we were pushing ten in our household

17

finally found a place and they moved out.

18

sister-in-law over the last three years has been

19

working to become a homeowner.

20

her some advice.

21

credit cards.

22

grand.

You should be in good shape, three to four

23

years.

And in doing that she did all the right

24

things and now this year she started looking.

25

I said

t

t

the family
My

I sat down and gave

you know

Don't buy a car.

t

don't abuse your

Save 30 to 40

The $2 t OOO range we originally were starting
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She can't

1

with is way out of -- way out of line.

2

get it.

3

homes in the low 300s.

4

same idea, and when the lottery occurred, I guess

5

there were only three names picked for the lots that

6

they were chosen.

7

She wasn't chosen.

8

increasing, my brother-in-law and her looked to

9

other projects that were coming up.

Maui Lani this past summer offered a few
400 other people had the

So she's out of luck once again.
Now with rents, you know,

They looked in

10

the paper and saw something for Spencer Homes, but

11

that's on the back burner as well.

12

They want to come back and live with me again.

13

know, not to make a joke out of it, but it's

14

serious.

15

to have to do that for them.

16

mention they got a wife and two kids.

Guess what?
You

You know, I mean it's gonna -- I'm going
And, you know, not to

In conclusion, my only request today is that

17

18

you take a look at what the Council can do within

19

its powers to speed up the process r work with the

20

Administration to see what they have in mind, and

21

take a good look at the community's input that we've

22

done.

23

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.
Thank your Paul.

24

questions for Paul?

25

Patricia Nishiyama.

Members, any

If not, Lisa Alo, followed by
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MS. ALO:

Good afternoon.

My name is Lisa Alo.

I'm a

2

Haiku resident and I'm a single mother.

I work a

3

full-time job.

4

business that I try and do on the weekends and

5

evenings just to try to make ends meet.

6

begin to think about purchasing a condo, let alone a

7

home in Maui County, and I think that 15 and 20

8

years can go by and I will probably have helped a

9

lot of landlords make their mortgage payments, but I

I also operate a desk top publishing

I can't

10

will still have nothing and so will my son.

11

please asking you to support the issues of the task

12

force.

13

Thank you.

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Lisa.

14

questions for Lisa?

15

followed by Elaine Waldow.

16

I'm

MS. NISHIYAMA:

Members, any

If not, Patricia Nishiyama,

Aloha ka kou.

Aloha everyone.

My name is

17

patricia Nishiyama, and I was born and raised in

18

Lahaina.

19

District.

20

support of affordable housing.

21

need.

22

born and raised.

23

they feel when they look at the price of so-called

24

affordable low income housing on the west side.

25

Homes in Napilihau and Hale Noho low\ income housing

I represent Na Kupuna 0 Maui Lahaina
Here I am coming forth to testify in
Our children are in

They have no place to live where they were
Na Kupuna feels the desperation
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1

subdivision are now selling in the price of $400,000

2

range.

3

track housing that costs one half a million dollars.

No one -- no way can the local people afford

Na Kupuna 0 Maui Lahaina District has a

4

5

vision, a dream of completing the village of Leialii

6

and offer it first to the keiki born and raised in

7

the district of Lahaina, no matter what nationality

8

they are.

9

the keiki

We need to express ourselves on behalf of
0

ka 'aina.

It is our kuleana to make

10

sure that this vision comes true for the district of

11

Lahaina.

Mahalo.

12

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

13

Pat?

14

Thank you.

Members, any questions for

Member Johnson.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thank you so much, Aunty Patty,

15

for coming today.

16

villages of Leialii stands right now?

17

forward or is it still under discussion?

18

MS. NISHIYAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

MS. NISHIYAMA:

21

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

22

23

Do you know offhand where the
Is it moving

It's still under discussion.
Okay.

Mahalo.

Thank you.
Thank you, Pat.

Elaine Waldow,

followed by Audrey Ford Quinn.
MS. WALDOW:

Aloha.

My name is Elaine Waldow, and I'm a

24

member of the Maui Nui Housing Task Force, but I'm

25

here today to speak to you as a Realtor who in the
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1

past has been able to help working families try to

2

find a home on the island/ but I can tell you that

3

today there are too many working families that are

4

unable to own their own home.

5

teachers/ our social workers/ our police officers/

6

and our fire fighters.

7

educate us and protect us.

8
9

These are our

These are the people who

Owning a home is part of the American dream.
It's good for families/ communities/ and for

10

business.

But what's happened to that American

11

dream in Maui County?

12

the median income can afford a home price around

13

200/000/ but do you know that the average price home

14

on Maui is $547/000?

15

price is 353/000.

16

$4/500 a month to purchase the average home in

17

Central Maui.

18

house is 432/000/ so it takes a monthly income of

19

$6/000 a month to purchase that home.

20

average price is 396/000.

Right now a family that makes

In Central Maui the average

So that means a family must earn

Upcountry in Pukalani the average

In Kihei/ the

21

So where are our affordable houses?

22

are no single family homes available today under

23

$270/000 on this island/ and this is something that

24

should not be tolerated.

25

something to help the people who protect us and

There

As a community we must do
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teach our children and we must act now for the

2

future of our children.

3

Force has been working for six months to create a

4

solution to our housing crisis, and it is a crisis

5

demanding creative, long-ranging planning, and I

6

urge you to listen to our suggestions and become a

7

partner in our implementation.

The Maui Nui Housing Task

8

Just on a personal note, my other hat, I have

9

an 83-year-old mother who is sinking into depression

10

because she lives on Social Security and cannot

11

afford a place to live, and I think that is

12

intolerable.

13

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.
Thank you, Elaine.

14

questions for Elaine?

15

followed by Chubby Vicens.

16

MS. QUINN:

Good afternoon.

Members, any

If not, Audrey Quinn,

My name is Audrey Quinn and

17

I'm here as a private individual.

18

longer exist without viable options for those in

19

need of affordable housing.

20

County resources need cautious monitoring and

21

difficult choices need to be made with respect to

22

how and where these precious resources will be used.

23

Those who live and work on Maui who contribute

24

financially to the fiscal health of Maui have the

25

right to safe, comfortable, and affordable housing

Maui can no

Limited essential
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1

in which to raise their families and improve their

2

life styles.

3

have seen women and children, victims of domestic

4

violence and drug and alcohol abuse be forced to

5

return to the residence of their abuser, as Maui

6

offered no housing within their limited means.

7

These people, many of whom who work multiple jobs,

8

were forced to return their children to a dangerous

9

environment where their safety could be compromised.

10

I urge all of you to add your support to this

In my work with families on Maui, I

11

essential housing plan, to forgo the temptation to

12

develop every open space in the County, and work

13

toward the good of the citizens of Maui County.

14

Mahalo.

15

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Audrey.

16

our testifier?

17

Beverly Livingston.

18

MR. VICENS:

Any questions for

If not, Chubby Vicens, followed by

Good afternoon, Chairman, Members of the

19

Committee.

I'm Mercer "Chubby" Vicens, and today I

20

kind of wear three hats.

21

company that I represent, A&B.

22

Vice-President, fortunately, for MEO, and finally,

23

as an individual who is concerned.

24

goes way back beyond the last six months, where a

25

wonderful group of two to 300 people have labored to

I speak on behalf of the
I also speak as a

And my concern
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try and find solutions and they're going to do a

2

presentation for you today.

3

that coming up.

4

So you will see some of

But when we talk about trying to provide an

5

affordable home

affordable home for people,

6

immediately I go to the firemen.

7

to the school teacher.

8

policemen.

9

percentile of the median income.

I immediately go

I immediately go to the

Because they are not in the 100
They're somewhere

10

maybe between 40 and 80 percent, husband and wife

11

out there working, trying to make ends meet, knowing

12

that the dream that they have keeps getting further

13

and further and further out.

14

market that needs to be addressed through a rental

15

system, at least in the initial stage.

16

these are contributors.

17

to this community.

They teach our kids.

They

18

protect you and I.

They save our lives.

And yet

19

when we talk about affordable housing, we talk about

20

those in the 100, the 110, the 120 percent of the

21

median income percentile, and I just wonder and I

22

wonder out loud whether this is right.

23

I think it's high time that the

So maybe that's a

Because

They're major contributors

24

Administration of this County takes a lead after

25

looking at the recommendations that come out today
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with the support of the full Council and start

2

talking to people about where can we get these

3

lands.

4

want to spread them out throughout the island, which

5

I think is a better idea.

6

have talked and we have talked.

7

to move outside the nine dots.

8

and be creative.

Do we want them all in one place?

Do we

But we have talked and we
I think it's time
Get outside the box

9

You know, if you don't throw the chum on the

10

water, you never know how many fish you're going to

11

catch, because very few fish will bite an empty

12

hook.

13

We have this opportunity to let our minds wander.

14

Doesn't cost us anything.

15

people hurting.

16

years.

17

it was time to come home and he's planning to move

18

over here in March.

I think that's the position we're in today.

But we've got so many

I have a son who's been away for 22

When I had my surgery last year, he decided

I'm going to have to tell him

tonight what the facts are, and I don't think my son
20

will be able to move back.
I've got a house full of seven people as a

21
22

result of divorce.

23

world we live in today.

24

people have similar stories to tell.

25

MS. ALUETA:

Nobody's fault, but that's the
All of these wonderful

Three minutes.
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MR. VICENS:

But every time I look at him since he's been

2

home I just wonder, what can I as a parent say to

3

him?

4

forward.

5

take risks.

6

to join together with the people on the eighth

7

floor.

8

differences are, because that's what we're here for.

I have no idea, except that we need to move
We need to take initiatives.

We need the people on the ninth floor

We need to set aside whatever our

Talk to the landowners.

9

We need to

10

us.

11

to the people and listen to the people that are out

12

here today.

13

of listening, but we need to connect our minds and

14

our hearts together and move this thing forward.

15

Thank you very much.

16

I guarantee you that.

No one's spoken to

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

But talk to us and talk

Sometimes we don't do a very good job

Thank you, Chubby.

17

questions for Chubby?

18

followed by DeGray Vanderbilt.

19

MS. LIVINGSTON:

Hello.

Members, any

If not, Beverly Livingston,

My name's Beverly Livingston, and

20

I'm just appearing as a private citizen today.

21

had a long-term interest this affordable housing and

22

I went to that Hawaii Congress of Planning

23

Officials, and one of the things that I learned that

24

was kind of surprising was that Hawaii led the

25

nation is planning.

They started off planning in
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1960, and other states used them as an idea, you

2

know, in how to do things.

3

wrote it on paper and then we forgot to follow

4

through.

5

do on paper, and one of the things I learned at the

6

Congress was that it seems like in Hawaii

7

particularly there are so many different

8

regulations, whether it's State level, County level,

9

whatever, that don't match.

Only problem was we

We didn't do what we said we were going to

And one of the things

10

they talked about was how difficult it is to create

11

something when you're trying to comply with this

12

regulation but this one tells you not to.

13

And so I guess if I had a request of you as

14

Council Members, it would be long term what can you

15

do to work together with the Administration and with

16

the people at State to try to resolve some of these

17

long-term issues where there's such a patchwork that

18

things need to be weeded out and simplified and

19

streamlined and made so that everything's clear so

20

that if somebody decides to build, they can go boom,

21

boom r boom, boom, boom and it's clear I can do this,

22

I can't do that

23

to make it easy.

24
25

l

here's what I have to do, you know,

Then the other thing I think would be
wonderful for you to helpr since you've heard all
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1

the need, is to supply the -- the legal knowledge

2

about what can and can't be done.

3

supply the expertise about what could be available.

4

Because we have a lot of wants.

5

needs.

6

way or the experts in a way to say, yeah, this could

7

be done because government's allowed to do this, or

8

no, this can't be done because government's not

9

allowed do this.

Supply the --

We have a lot of

But we need you to be the authorities in a

Like, for instance, they came up

10

with the idea of the conveyance tax.

11

sounded like a great idea until we found out only

12

the State can pass that.

13

off that's not something we can get immediately.

So right there goes right

But could something be done?

14

Well, it

Could a fee

15

happen of some kind?

Maybe the Realtors wouldn't be

16

happy about this, but supposing some kind of a

17

little fee could be tacked on every house that's

18

sold and that fee could be

19

done?

20

But maybe you guys could find out, you know.

We don't know.

I mean could that be

We don't have the expertise.

21

The other thing that we were going back and

22

forth about was you'd -- what's -- the free market

23

versus government.

24

not only have housing, but you want them to be able

25

to participate in that idea of building equity.

You want people to be able to
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1

Alice Lee was talking at one of our meetings with

2

the housing task force and she said you don't want

3

to build out -- you know, build out of it the equity

4

idea because sometimes that's the only way people

5

have of getting ahead, you know.

6

time you don't want to make it so that all they do

7

is just churn the money.
So what's the balance?

8

And at the same

And I think, you

9

know, if we're going to ask you for something, it's

10

can you come up -- help us come up with some ideas,

11

some formula for the balance between that -- that

12

investment in equity and what they can gain out of

13

something like that versus what I've heard recently

14

at the

15

in one of the breaks that people are buying homes

16

willy-nilly on Maui over the Internet.

17

means they don't know anything about us.

18

know anything about the community.

19

about. Maui.

at the planning thing was that -- I heard

20

MS. ALUETA:

21

MS. LIVINGSTON:

Well, that
They don't

They don't care

It's just money.

Three minutes.
And so what's the balance?

You know,

22

what's the balance between the free market and

23

government?

24

that is.

25

We need your help with finding out what

The other thing I think also would be what
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can be done between all the power forces between

2

Council and elections and Administration and

3

entrenched bureaucracy and, you know, all those

4

things, what can be done to bring it together?

5

can be done so instead of the energy going like

6

this, it can go like this.

7

That was another thing I heard at the policy thing

8

was get the energy going so it's not people saying

9

yeah, but, yeah, but, yeah, but, but like this so

What

You know, integration.

10

that a result can be produced and things can be done

11

and a goal can be achieved.

12

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Thank you~ Beverly.

Thank you.
Members, any

13

questions for the testifier?

14

followed by Virginia Patao.

15

the audience, Virginia will be the last speaker and

16

we'll take a ten-minute break and we'll reconvene at

17

2:40.

18

If not, DeGray,
Members and members of

DeGray.

MR. VANDERBILT:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Members of

19

the Committee.

20

25-year resident of Molokai, and I want to thank all

21

the people that brought those homemade signs because

22

it made me feel like I was back on Molokai at a

23

meeting.

24
25

My name is DeGray Vanderbilt,

Now, going from there, this affordable
housing thing looks like it may turn into more and
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more talk.

I'm part of this Affordable Housing Task

2

Force that Gladys and MEO have so graciously

3

sponsored, and it's been a terrific experience for

4

me.

5

affordable housing, but they haven't done it

6

today -- to date.

7

They have the power to make it happen.

8

if they have the determination to do it.

9

we talk about affordable housing, we're talking 120,

The developers think they can handle the

10

150,000.

11

for his project.

12

realities are.

The politicians, I don't know.
I don't know
But when

Not 285,000 like Mr. Spencer is proposing
You've got to look at what the
And they can be built.

On Molokai we finished a four-bedroom,

13
14

two-bath house for $56,000.

Now, the land was free.

15

Everybody donated the labor.

There was a licensed

16

electrician working, a licensed plumber working and

17

paid.

18

big cost.

19

housing project up here.

20

is $6,000 a house, yet the house cost 285,000.

21

6,000 isn't a big land cost.

22

was at this planning conference in the -- West Maui

23

and they had the thing on cost of affordable

24

housing, and in one of the areas in Prince George

25

County, wherever that is, in Washington somewhere.

But it can be done.

And the land is not the

You heard about Mr. Spencer's affordable
His housing cost per unit
So

As a matter of fact, I
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?:

Maryland.

2

MR. VANDERBILT:

in Maryland

Oh t

t

okay.

The price of the

3

horne was 160 t OOO.

4

that's a pretty big percentage of the land cost.

5

was 24 percent of the land cost.

6

project the land cost is 3 percent.

7

you Councilmen

8

affordable housing

9

corne in and break down their costs and then you can

10

t

The land cost was 39 t OOO or -It

This Spencer
So you gUYSt

the people that are trying to get
you need these developers to

t

see where it can be saved.
At this same conference it talked about tips

11
12

and advice for Maui's community action on getting

13

affordable housing.

14

affordable housing problem in our community?

15

next one they suggested

16

of such a problem do we have.

17

identify the primary factors contributing to the

18

lack of affordable housing?

19

think one of the quick ways to do this t and it's not

20

extracting anything

21

138 acres of rezoning of industrial land up by

22

Costco.

23

Why can't they balance out things and give 100 acres

24

for affordable housing?

25

First question was is there an

t

t

The

try to find what evidence
Then it said can we

Yes

we can.

t

And I

but like A&B t they're going for

They're going to make millions on that.

Then you have no land cost.

Two- or three-bedroom house
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1

what is it/ $55/000?

2

to help out/ and it can be done.

3

on 10/000 square foot lots where you can have a

4

home.

5

older like me you can move to an ohana unit.

6

perpetuate the affordable housing/ and I've talked

7

to 20 young couples making -- at 62 median income is

8

for a family of four, so sometimes you have two

9

people working and they're making more than that but

10

You've got everybody wanting
A nice community

You can raise your children.

When you get
You

they still can't afford a home.
And -- but I've said what if you didn't own

11

12

the land?

13

10,000 square foot lots and responsible/

14

affordable -- and it's all for affordable housing/

15

which is not a stigma/ because that's our teachers/

16

that's our policemen.

17

can't have affordable housing all on the same mile.

18

Why?

19

character of our community.

What if the County got 100 acres/ we had

Some people say/ oh/ you

They're the guts of our community/ the

20

MS. ALUETA:

Three minutes.

21

MR. VANDERBILT:

Why wouldn't they want to live together?

22

So anyway/ I would say get the land/ get the land.

23

That's not taking anything from A&B.

24

affordable housing project in fact was done by A&B/

25

back when they did Dream City.

The last great

10/000 square foot
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lots.

2

moving off the plantation.

3

went on to make millions of dollars, but he stayed

4

in his same house because his friends and family

5

were there.

6

or to trade on equity to make $400,000.

7

want a nice home where they can raise their family,

8

have fun with their neighbors, contribute to their

9

community, and keep Maui the best island in the

10

world from a social standpoint, not just from a

11

tourist standpoint.

12

There weren't starter homes for the guys

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

People

~ike

Mr. Arizumi

Local people don't need starter homes
They just

Thank you.

Thank you, DeGray.

13

DeGray?

14

completed with her testimony, we'll take a

15

ten-minute recess.

16

MS. PATAO:

Virginia Patao;

Any questions for

As soon as Virginia's

Virginia.

Good afternoon, Chairman Pontanilla and

17

Members.

My name is Virginia Patao.

I've been the

18

General Manager of Harbor Lights Condominium for the

19

last eight and a half years.

20

an alarming trend emerging between the Section 8

21

housing and our owners of our units.

22

time vouchers were comfortably approved at $800 for

23

renovated two-bedroom units and then they increased

24

to $900.

25

positive cash flow properties in Maui County.

I've been recognizing

For a long

At $900 Harbor Lights was one of the only
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1

was a very short time later that these vouchers

2

increased to $1/000 and then to 1/100 and then to

3

1/200/ and now they're at the maximum of $1/246 for

4

a two-bedroom unit/ with the investors corroborating

5

comparable rental rates for each other.

6

There's not one unit rented at this amount

7

that is not a HUD subsidized unit.

The increases

8

were swift/ and in my opinion not only were they

9

unwarranted/ but they led to the exacerbation of the

10

affordable housing shortage by effectively driving

11

the rental market to extreme highs.

12

families with two and three jobs can no longer

13

afford to live at Harbor Lights.

14

Working

Investors lined up and began snatching up

15

every unit/ often as soon as it was listed for sale.

16

Their first order of business was to raise the rent

17

or to move out the working family occupants so that

18

they could renovate and thus qualify for the maximum

19

amount from Section 8.

20

even accept an application for rental if the person

21

does not already have a Section 8 voucher.

22

want the Federal government subsidy exclusively/ for

23

payment is guaranteed and prompt.

24
25

We have owners who will not

They

It is not possible for a working family to
compete against a voucher worth $1/245.
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literally increasing the number of families in need

2

of subsidy.

3

for assistance and a four- to six-year waiting

4

period, the crisis will snow ball tremendously if

5

this trend continues.

6

faced with huge increases in rent and a very limited

7

inventory of fair priced rentals and no recourse

8

except to become homeless or, if they're lucky, to

9

move in with other family members.

With 1,600 people on the waiting list

These working families are

It's happening

10

everywhere.

11

having to move back home with their parents and

12

often more than not a brother and sister and their

13

family is already there.

14

Adult children and their families are

The problems associated with these cramped

15

quarters is overwhelming.

16

domestic discord resulting from these overcrowded

17

situations.

18

resort to drugs and alcohol to wash away the

19

frustrations of not being able to keep their own

20

roof over their own family's head.

21

often non-working subsidized families have the most

22

deluxe units in town.

23

for a living?

24
25

You can imagine the

Self-esteem issues flare and some will

Meanwhile, the

What is the point in working

Something is wrong with this picture.

I'm encouraged with the possibility of
Section 8 vouchers being authorized to cover a
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1

mortgage payment, rather than a disposable 30-day

2

payment of rent.

3

vigorously pursue the approval and implementation of

4

this and respectfully request that current

5

procedures for housing subsidies be reviewed to

6

determine if these funds could perhaps stretch a

7

little bit further and possibly be applied in a more

8

fair manner.

9

We hope the powers that be will

Thank you.

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Members, any questions for the

10

testifier?

11

to the podium, please.

12

Virginia.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Virginia, can you come back
Member Johnson.

Yes, thank you very much for

13

coming today.

In the past we've heard that Section

14

8 basically did not meet the costs of rental housing

15

and -- which was on the rise in Maui County, and

16

that as a result we got basically a special

17

exception to increase the amount of those vouchers

18

to keep pace with the rising rents, and yet we're

19

hearing from you that that has also created another

20

problem.

21

diametrically opposed issues can be dealt with?

1

22

MS. PATAO:

Do you see any kind of way that these two

Well, I can only speak from my experience at

23

Harbor Lights, but we were always a very -- it was

24

always a misconception that we were a low income

25

subsidized housing, and we've always been a
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privately owned condominium property.

And so at --

2

for the first few years that I was there, a voucher

3

would only net an owner $600 and so they very slowly

4

crept up to where the owners were thrilled when it

5

was 800 and 900 dollars.

6

escalate after that, I don't really see that there

7

was any other motivation to do that -- I don't even

8

understand why that happened and I don't really have

9

an answer for that, but I'm here to offer myself and

10

anything in my experience to help to figure out that

11

problem.

And when they started to

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, thank you very much.

13

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Question.

14

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

16

Virginia.

Member Nishiki.

Thank you.

Do you have any idea

what Section 8 -- and I'm not against Section 8.

17

MS. PATAO:

Neither am I.

18

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I'm just concerned that what is

19

happening with people that -- not are proud enough,

20

but break their okoles and don't depend upon the

21

government.

22

say you have at Harbor Lights?

23

on an increase?

24
25

MS. PATAO:

How many Section 8 vouchers would you
And do you see this

I see it on a definite increase.

It is --

we're gaining on it with every vacancy that comes
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about, because the owners are looking exclusively

2

for Section 8 clients.

3

people and answer to how that could even out, was

4

that your question?

5

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

As far as the hard working

Well, I'm just concerned from the

6

fact that people that may not be collecting Section

7

8 but landlords see this as a guarantee --

8

MS. PATAO:

Right.

9

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

10

MS. PATAO:

11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

-- to raise rents.

I see.
To those that don't collect

12

Section 8 but now are being moved out because of

13

this.

14

MS. PATAO:

Right.

15

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

And it's a concern because I think

16

that -- not that landlords are greedy, but if it's

17

guaranteed and they can get a rent because Section 8

18

is giving that much, that's my concern.

19

MS. PATAO:

Yes, and that is our concern too.

Because

20

we -- you may remember that our property had a very

21

negative reputation and we worked very hard to

22

attract working families with children to live

23

there, and previously they would not bring children

24

to live there because of the unsafe conditions.

25

worked very hard to improve that, and once we filled
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the place up to full capacity with those families,

2

now we're seeing them moved along and being replaced

3

by the subsidized families.

4

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Okay.

And you have no idea what

5

that increase has been?

6

you have any idea at the amount of Section 8?

7

MS. PATAO:

Do you keep track?

Or do

I can confirm that it's increasing, as I said,

8

with each new vacancy, but the thing is is that the

9

contract between Section 8 and our home

is

10

between Section 8 and our homeowner.

11

between our property.

12

property per se.

13

condominium.

14

negotiated with HUD, so not always is that

15

information made available to us.

16

always disclose that that is the source of their

17

tenants.

18

It is not

Our property is not a HUD

It is a privately owned

So each owner has their own contract

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Got it.

They do not

But let me ask you this

19

question.

Do you have any idea because you run that

20

place what landlords were asking, say, two years ago

21

for that unit and what now perhaps new landlords are

22

getting for that unit?

23

MS. PATAO:

Yes.

24

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

25

MS. PATAO:

Could you give me an idea.

At two years ago it was $800.

Now it's 1,246,
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which is the maximum two bedroom allowed.

2

years.

3

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

4

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

5

Thank you.

It's two

Thank you.

Any more questions, Members?

If not,

thank you, Virginia.

6

MS. PATAO:

Thank you.

7

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Okay, it's 2:40 now.

We'll take a

8

ten-minute recess and we'll reconvene at 2:50.

9

(Gavel) .

10

RECESS:

11

RECONVENE:

12

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

2:40

p.m.

2: 55

p.m.

(Gavel).

Housing and Human Concerns

13

meeting will now reconvene.

14

to calIon Ginny Parsons, followed by Francine

15

Fernandez.

16

MS. PARSONS:

At this time I'd like

Thank you, Mr. Chair and Council Members.

17

And I didn't really expect to testify today, but I

18

happen to be in the business of selling affordable

19

package homes and understand a lot of the issues

20

that are going on, and I know MEO has a great

21

presentation to make, so I'm going to make this

22

short, but one of the things that I see is a

23

multi-tiered issue.

24

affordable homes and affordable homes for whom.

25

It's you have -- you have folks that are on the

It's not necessarily just
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1

beach that, quite frankly, we are never going to get

2

into an affordable home in six months.

3

build up their credit.

4

just walk in and get a mortgage.

5

different entity, which means that's a rental market

6

that we need to look at.

7

our affordable homes, maybe we need to think about,

8

too, putting -- putting units that can have some

9

rental and some rental income with them.

10

They have to

They can't -- they can't
And so they're a

And when we're building

Our package homes, for example, we can build

11

with the materials between 85 and 100 dollars per

12

square foot.

13

things, on the contractor and also on the -- on the

14

CC&Rs that the community puts together, which I

15

think need to be really reviewed very closely when

16

you get ready to do your housing projects, these

17

affordable housing projects.

18

example, and I won't name names, but one of the

19

projects over in Lahaina side was for employees and

20

they required a garage, an inside garage in the

21

housing project.

22

be about 400 square feet, and it's about half of

23

that for a one-car garage, but an interior garage on

24

a four -- let's say on a thousand square foot house

25

brings you up to about a 1,400 square foot home that

It depends on a lot of different

I'll give you an

Well, a two-car garage is going to
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you have to carry a mortgage on.

Well, the people

2

could afford the property, but they couldn't afford

3

the home.
I mean, so these are all things that we need

4

5

to work together on.

And one of the things I think

6

that you'll find on some of the projects that are

7

being proposed and they're going forward is when

8

they buy in bulk, when your developers buy in

9

bulk

and you keep in mind that you're going to

10

have to stay on top of where the mathematics are,

11

but when they buy in bulk, they can buy and they can

12

build maybe at $75 a square foot, and that can make

13

it more affordable.
But when you start to break this out -- and

14

15

this is where I want you all to really think very

16

hard

17

you're going to have to prioritize which ones are

18

first, second, third when it comes to affordable

19

homes, because there's not just one easy fix.

20

we're also going to have to think very hard about

21

the, rental market and how we can -- how we can bring

22

rental property to Hawaii very reasonable.

23

that's all I have to say, but thank you for giving

24

me the time.

25

you're going to have different tiers and

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Ginny.

And

Members, any
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questions for Ms. Parsons?

2

Francine Fernandez, followed by Charles Jencks.

3

MS. FERNANDEZ:

Good afternoon.

If not, thank you again.

My name is Francine

4

Fernandez, and I'm a loan officer at Hawaii Home

5

Loans.

6

Force Committee.

7

as an individual as well as to represent Hawaii Home

8

Loans.

9

13 years and I have seen the prices of homes

I am also on the Affordable Housing Task
I'm here today to speak with you

I have been in the mortgage business now for

10

continuously rise.

11

taken pride in being able to help others make their

12

dream of owning a home come true.

13

I have also -- I have always

With home prices being so high, it has become

14

impossible for the average person to buy a home.

15

There are many loan program options available, like

16

100 percent financing, and even with the interest

17

rates being at a historical low, the monthly

18

mortgage payment is still too high for the average

19

person to afford.

20

the mortgage business and not be able to help many

21

of my own family and friends purchase a home.

22

with them working two to three jobs, they just can't

23

afford to live here.

24

moved to the mainland and within one year of living

25

in the mainland they have been able to purchase a

It is very frustrating to be in

Even

Through the years they've
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1

home

2

affordable price l with only holding one job.

I

a nice home

a nice-sized home at an

I

We need -- we need affordably priced homes so

3

4

that we can help our family and friends stay on

5

stay here and raise their families and not have to

6

move to the mainland in order to own a home.

7

need to come together as a community and make a

8

change for the better so that the people that have

9

called Maui home for generations can still live here

10

and have a quality of life.

11

opportunity to speak with you today.

12

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Members

13

testifier?

14

Charles Jencks

15

MR. JENCKS:

If not
I

l

We

I thank you for the

any questions for the

I

thank you againl Francine.

followed by Michele McLean.

Good afternoon

l

Mr. Chair.

Name is Charlie

16

Jencks.

I just wanted to say that

17

job.

18

some comments back to him.

19

get a little verbose when I write.

20

four pages of comments.

21

today.

22

or another has been heard before l Mr. Chair l Members

23

of the Council, and it's a shame that we have to say

24

ito over and over and over againl but it seems like

25

that's what has to happen here.

Well thought out.

l

Gladys

I

good

Tom asked me to provide
I did that.

I tend to

I ended up with

I'm not going to read those

I would say that all of this to one degree
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Much of this has been discussed before, the

2

ideas we've heard before, but we're still talking

3

about it, and we talk, talk, and talk.

4

was saying talk, talk, talk.

5

Nothing's getting done.

6

was standing up in the back, and when Mr. Vicens was

7

talking he said clearly who he worked for,

8

Alexander & Baldwin, there were some oohs and ahs in

9

the peanut gallery.

Mr. Vicens

Talk is cheap.

I was listening out -- I

I want to remind everybody here

10

that Alexander & Baldwin in the mid-'90s gave 12

11

acres of lands to Maui County for affordable housing

12

in Paia, and to this day not one unit has been

13

developed.

14

your fault.

15

acres of land exist that's owned by the County for

16

housing development.

17

per acre, that's 144 units that could have been

18

built today, people could be living in that housing

19

today in Maui County, but it's not there.

20

Now, that's not A&B's fault.

It's not

It's the county's responsibility.

12

12 acres at 12 per -- at 12

Infrastructure.

We talk about

21

infrastructure, whether it's water, roads, sewer,

22

drainage, there's not one issue that can't be

23

addressed by cooperation between the public sector

24

and the private sector.

25

doesn't need to be a delay with regard to

It can happen.
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infrastructure.

2

the dialogue.

It can be solved if you just have

I have sat in a number of meetings with the

3

4

ninth floor talking about affordable housing.

5

People have called me and they said, gee, can you

6

get me in to see the Mayor?

7

affordable housing?

Sure, we'll set up a meeting,

8

see what we can do.

Well, we talk about the 12

9

acres.

Can we talk about

That seems to be a non-issue.

They don't

10

want to talk about that.

We talk about probably

11

2,000 units today in Maui County that are owed by

12

developers who have project districts approved.

13

They've built some component of that requirement,

14

some component needs yet to be built.

15

the suggestion, go to them and buy the land from

16

them at a reduced rate or at some benefit.

17

land into the marketplace.

18

See if you can build the housing.

19

response.

I offered up

Get the

Put it out for proposal.
Not -- a neutral

No real positive response to that either.

20

I'm not quite sure what one has to do here.

21

Your Planning Commission, the Council has projects

22

on its docket that are waiting for approvals.

23

can't add to the supply unless you approve projects.

24

People have said to me, gee, Charlie, you have a

25

project that has affordable housing component.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

You

I

HHS 10/13/03

58

abso~utely

1

said you're

2

housing up front.

3

and I have a demand.

4

permit.

5

the housing.

correct.

I will build that

The problem is I have a permit
In between those two is a

If I can't get the permit/ I can't build

The Council has the projects on its agenda.

6
7

The Commission has the projects on its agenda.

8

are the projects.

9

turn the project down.

Here

If you don't like the project/
If you like the project a

10

little bit/ approve half of it.

11

private sector.

Get the project approved to get the

12

projects built.

Condition the projects in pricing/

13

in timing/ delivery.

14

I'm saying or suggesting is have the debate.

15

not even having the debate in Maui County.

16

you.

17

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

You have that ability.

Thank you/ Charlie.

18

questions for the testifier?

19

again/ Charlie.

20

Raisbeck.

21

MS. McLEAN:

Negotiate with the

All
We're
Thank

Members/ any

If not/ thank you

Michele McLean/ followed by Sally

Good afternoon/ Chair Pontanilla/ Committee

22

Members.

My name is Michele Chouteau McLean/ and

23

I'm here today representing Smith Development.

24

First we want to thank and command the task force

25

for their time and energy in tackling this important
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issue and for their well thought out

2

recommendations.

3

I

just want to briefly focus on Number 4,

4

Maui County must establish and enforce a policy to

5

make the availability of affordable housing a

6

priority.

7

types of developments, and even in the discussion of

8

Bill 84, the general plan and community plan bill,

9

we have plans, goals, objectives, and policies that

As you've heard many times with many

10

are blatantly contradictory or in most cases are

11

subtly contradictory when subject to interpretation.

12

The general plan, for example, has great policies on

13

housing and they deserve to be prioritized.

14

By truly, truly making affordable housing a

15

priority, we would clearly establish the hierarchy

16

when affordable projects are being processed,

17

whether they're developed by the public, by the

18

private entities, or by partnerships, noting, of

19

course, that affordable housing projects would

20

ultimately have to be approved by you, by this

21

Council, to ensure that this policy is being

22

appropriately implemented.

23

We feel there's a great role for the private

24

sector to play in providing affordable housing,

25

again, either on its own initiative or in
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partnerships with the County, State or non-profits,

2

especially now that we are -- have learned from and

3

are continuing to learn from mistakes from the past,

4

such as enforcing affordable housing requirements

5

that are imposed on developments.

6

sector does have the experience to make affordable

7

housing a reality on time and on budget.
Again, thank you to the task force for all of

8
9

10
11

The private

your hard work and for helping to bring this issue
before this Committee today.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Members, any questions for

12

Michele?

13

Raisbeck, followed by Lucienne DeNaie.

14

MS. RAISBECK:

If not, thank you, Michele.

Sally

Good afternoon, Mr. Chairman and Members.

15

My name is Sally Raisbeck.

I live in Wailuku.

I

16

want to mention two factors that are not under

17

control of the Council that in my opinion contribute

18

to our affordable housing crisis.

19

factors is population growth.

20

Maui 20 years ago was -- well, I have the figures,

21

but I won't bother giving them to you.

22

in population between 1980 and 2000, we can expect

23

to have a similar growth in population between 2000

24

and 2020.

25

do about that unless we secede from the United

One of these

The population on

The increase

I don't believe there's anything you can
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States.

This is a very desirable place to live.

2

wake up every morning saying I'm so glad I live on

3

Maui.

I

The thing you -- the other thing you can't

4

5

control is the fact of monopoly land ownership and

6

monopoly control of water.

7

to those of you who've grown up on Maui that that is

8

the way things are.

9

places in the United States r it seems rather bizarre

It may seem very natural

If you come here from other

10

that so much land is owned by large private

11

landowners and so much water -- in association with

12

that land ownership so much water is controlled by

13

them.

14

small pieces of land that change ownership

15

frequently like there is mostly on the United

16

States r but even in the rest of the United States r

17

every place I've lived r is also suffering from

18

growth problems r traffic problems r housing problems r

19

water problems.

20

This makes it very difficult.

There are not

So we're not unique in that.

One thing you can't

the Council has power

21

to do is put conditions on development.

22

very specific r part of our problem has been that our

23

development of land and our development of water has

24

been de facto controlled by the large landowners.

25

We haven't done any planning since I've been on
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Maui.

The Planning Department doesn't do the

2

planning.

3

plans for development.

They process permits for developers'

On November 20th and 21st or 21st and 22nd

4
5

the Land Use Commission will be considering

6

urbanization of about 950 acres over on the west

7

side.

8

from that application r if I may.

9

Sorry.

I'd like to read to you a few little items

Here we are.

Where are we here.

The Kapalua Mauka project is

10

proposing -- is a master planned resort r

11

residential r multi-familYr recreational communitYr

12

690 homes r a golf courser related recreational

13

amenities on approximately 925 acres of land.

14

Within the Village district

15

within the Village district limited transient

16

vacation rentals r timeshare units r and timeshare

17

plans are proposed.

18

Kapalua Mauka community is not planned to be gated.

19

However r some of the individual neighborhoods will

20

be gated.

21

price of the lots within Kapalua Mauka will ranger

22

of the lots r from 500 r OOO to a million dollars.

23

Kapalua -- oh.

24
25

I'm skipping --

Skipping again.

The overall

According to the applicant the sales

The

It is estimated that the community will
create 226 permanent new jobs and so much in annual
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wages and so on.

2

proposing to provide affordable housing within the

3

project area.

4

with the County of Maui's housing policy.

5

MS. ALUETA:

6

MS. RAISBECK:

The Kapalua Mauka project is not

However, the applicant will comply
Now--

Three minutes.
-- at the planning conference that many of

7

you attended, the idea of the village where you have

8

mixed use in mixed income housing within a given

9

area was brought forward as a very desirable kind of

10

planning to do.

This is not going to be mixed

11

income housing.

It's going to be housing for people

12

who can afford 3 or 4 million dollars for a house or

13

maybe 2 million for a condo.

14

MS. ALUETA:

15

MS. RAISBECK:

Four minutes.
They talk about senior housing, but I don't

16

think I will qualify for the senior housing there.

17

So you do have the power, as DeGray said and as

18

Charlie Jencks said, you have the power.

19

won't use it, we will continue along the path we

20

have been on for the last 20 years.

21

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Members, any questions for Sally?

22

Sally, could you come back to the podium.

23

Johnson.

24
25

But if you

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Member

Yes, Sally, if I understand what

you're saying in regard to that particular project
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district/ you're saying to actually construct the

2

affordable homes/ then/ right within that area/ as

3

opposed to just taking the money and constructing it

4

somewhere else or getting landi is that correct?

5

MS. RAISBECK:

I think that if

Yeah/ I think it's a

well/ they say

6

they were required to develop

7

they're going to provide 268 new jobs.

8

ask -- make them provide 268 affordable units for

9

those 268 new jobs or maybe make it 140 or something

Why not

10

like that r but if they had to provide affordable

11

units on site/ they would be paying the

12

infrastructure costs for that/ they could charge

13

affordable prices/ the land is/ you know/ relatively

14

inexpensive to them/ and I think they could provide

15

affordable units within that development for the

16

people who work in the area.

17

who live in Haiku and work in Kapalua or Kaanapali

18

or Napili.

19

that everybody talks about.

20

Upcountry and work over there could be housed on the

21

west side and alleviate the traffic.

22
23
24
25

I know too many people

That contributes to the traffic woes

COUNC I LMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

All the people who live

Thank you very much/ Sally.

Appreciate it.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you/ Sally.

Lucienne DeNaie/

followed by Roy Katsuda.
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MS. DeNAIE:
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Thank you, Mr. Chairman and Members of the

2

Council.

My name is Lucienne DeNaie.

3

resident of Huelo.

4

behalf of Maui Tomorrow.

5

taking this approach that the Affordable Housing

6

Task Force has turned to, trying to bring people

7

together, stop pointing fingers, and start pointing

8

at directions that we can go.

9

integrated approach, and this was one of the major

I'm a

I'm here testifying today on
We very much support

We do really need an

10

themes of the much quoted planning conference we all

11

went to last week.

12

And it's been brought out that we do have

13

some conflicting regulations.

14

conflicting community plan goals with some of the

15

actions that actually get delivered by our Planning

16

Commissions, by our Land Use Commission, and even

17

probably sometime by our County Council.

18

more that we can concentrate on these long-range

19

goals and look towards the idea that our task force

20

has identified some sound approaches that then could

21

be woven together, and maybe we can eliminate some

22

things that get in the way, as well as building in

23

some things that we don't have now.

24
25

We do have some

So the

Now, one of those areas, Number 2, the idea
that we really need to have affordable housing that

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

HHS 10/13/03

66

1

stays affordable housing is very important, and just

2

building more houses that are affordable the first

3

time around is not really what our overall goal is,

4

so we urge you to, you know, hold that up as a gold

5

standard when you're evaluating any approaches.

6

Also, although the open market can accomplish

7

many things and is excellent at accomplishing many

8

things, I think if you had your staff do research on

9

other high volume, highly desirable resort-oriented

10

economy areas, you're going to find that most of

11

them have to come in and do some social engineering

12

in order to establish affordable housing.

13

me say that I agree with those that define

14

affordable housing not at $240,000, but at things

15

from $60,000 up.

16

that are working people, decent people, would like

17

to go from renting their whole lives to

18

homeownership and there should be a few

19

opportunities for them.

20

range, but some opportunities for those who

21

persevere.

22

And let

Because there are many people here

Not all the housing in that

We also -- I agree with those who say we

23

really do need more rental opportunities for folks.

24

And one of the major things that was spoken about in

25

the planning conference in this integrated approach
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1

is to start with your transportation module, and if

2

we're just creating places that people have to drive

3

from a long distance because the land is cheap way

4

out in the middle of nowhere, that's not really

5

creating the ideal solution either.

6

need to look at building neighborhoods, put this

7

kind of housing in all regions.
I live in an affordable neighborhood.

8
9

So we really

I live

in an affordable house that I built myself.

And,

10

you know, there's no shame in it.

11

you know, you're not a high income person.

12

friends living in carports, converted chicken coops.

13

They're working people.

14

agree with everybody here.

15

legitimate need.

16

solution is not merely more housing, because we can

17

build all the housing in the world, it will be sold

18

to people from the mainland who very, very much want

19

to live here.

20

world.

21

like to move here if they could figure out how to

22

afford it.

I have

You know, it's -- it's -- I
We really do have a

So let's concentrate -- the

We're the number one island in the

Let's not kid ourselves.

23

MS. ALUETA:

Three minutes.

24

MS. DeNAIE:

Thank you.

25

It just means,

Everybody would

But we really need to build

housing that can allow our people who have a sense
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1

of community here already to continue in our

2

community and be productive members of our

3

community.

4

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you very much.
Thank you/ Lucienne.

5

questions for the testifier?

6

again.

7

MR. KATSUDA:

Members/ any

If not, thank you

Roy Katsuda t followed by Moana Andersen.
Thank you t Mr. Chairman and Members of the

8

Committee.

My name is Roy Katsuda.

I'm standing

9

before you as an individual and as the Executive
You have a difficult

10

Director for Hale Mahaolu.

11

task ahead of you t and I'd like to ask you in both

12

capacities to keep - - keep this affordable housing

13

issue on the front burner.

14

important.

15

it's rental or' for purchase t affects everybodYt and

16

of course it affects the people who don't have

17

housing the most.

18

It's verYt very

The lack of affordable housing/ whether

I'd like to offer one suggestion t and it may

19

be something that this Council t Department i

20

Administration can enforce or -- I'd like to suggest

21

that 10 percent or some percentage of the existing

22

Section 8 vouchers be project based to help develop

23

more affordable rentals.

24

Section 8 vouchers coming in t that maybe 10. percent

25

of those could be set aside/ this way you will have

And if you have new
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1

at least 90 percent to take care of your present

2

demand for affordable rental -- affordable renting.

3

Now, I realize that there's a tremendous

4

demand from people for affordable rentals,

5

affordable renters, but one of the -- one of the

6

things that this would do is that if you can create

7

some affordable rentals, these rentals in all

8

likelihood will remain as affordable in perpetuity.

9

If you have Section 8 vouchers which somebody takes

10

and goes out hunting, that unit migbt be eligible

11

for Section 8 today and it might be sold in six

12

months or a year and no longer become available as

13

'affordable housing.

And if the demand for

14

affordable -- if the demand for that rental unit is

15

so great, it could even exceed the amount of

16

subsidy.

17

interested in making more money, would likely rent

18

out -- even the units at Harbor Lights right now,

19

Virginia mentioned $1,246.

20

1,500, those individuals might feel so inclined and

21

get 1,500.

22

affordable rentals with 10 percent of your Section 8

23

vouchers, that might help to create a more

24

permanent, stable -- stable source or stable

25

inventory of affordable housing.

So I'm sure, for that person, if he is

If someone could get

So anyway, if you can build some

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

HHS 10/13/03

70

1

I'd like to say also that at this time A&B

2

many years ago contributed 22 acres or so to Hale

3

Mahaolu and 300 units of affordable housing were

4

built.

5

units today, and that's been about 35 years.

6

just like to thank Gladys and Tom and Affordable

7

Housing Task Force for your advocacy in keeping this

8

issue in the front burner.

9

And those 300 units are still affordable

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Roy.

Thank you.
Members, any questions

10

for Roy?

11

followed by Hal Andrade Fraser.

12

MS. ANDERSEN:

I'd

If not, thank you again.

Moana Andersen,

Good afternoon, Mr. Chair and Members of

13

the County Council.

14

probably don't need to hear any further testimony

15

that the necessity for affordable housing is huge.

16

As a broker, a real estate broker, it is -- the most

17

hideous job I think I could have right now is not

18

just to place people in any range but not to be able

19

to place people into a home or an apartment of any

20

sort anywhere on the island.

21

nationwide problem, so it's something that we need

22

to tackle as a community.

23

There's no doubt that you

A couple of things.

And this is a

I think that it needs to

24

start with policy, and MEO has worked so

25

tremendously hard with people in the community.
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1

I would like to see this Council and the Planning

2

Commission work as hard as they are working.

3

Because I'd like to see the Planning Commission sit

4

down and plan.

5

at the Commission when a development comes throught

6

let's face itt it's a 5-4 vote t the same way it is

7

at this Council.

8

testimony.

9

communitYt sit down and make a working group where

Because what happens is the pressure

You need to plan without

You need to bring people in from the

10

you go how are we going to do this?

You need to

11

bring in A&B t Maui Land & Pinet all the players t

12

Wailea t you need to bring everybody in and hash it

13

out.
Because if Charlie thinks that negotiating it

14
15

at the Planning Commission level will work t

16

not.

17

pressure on an individual when you come in and a

18

development comes in

19

and four are going to vote the other way.

20

there's only an encouraging note.

21

supposed to encourage them for affordable housing.

22

This County has just the most ridiculous policy

23

for -- to build -- to build housing or for

24

requirements.

25

meant look at it.

it will

Because what happens t there's too much

t

five are going to vote one way
And

You're only

It's -- they've not been met.
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There's a lot of money, and it's going to

1

2

come.

And that's a great thing.

3

beautiful communities.

4

think creatively between the public and private

5

sector that things can be done, but it's going to

6

take a whole lot of lomilomi, and from this body,

7

the two bodies that make the decisions, will come

8

either from the Mayor's Office, the County Council,

9

or the Planning Commission.

10

We could have

There's a lot of land that I

That's the bottom line.

Do you expect these people to continue to

11

plan and plan and plan but then when -- they're not

12

there at the Planning Commission.

13

sit down and work out, do we need 500 units?

14

no.

15

variety.

16

You guys need to work at this.

17

your election results, if you ask me.

18

sit down and say, gee, you can't build an ohana

19

unless you have 7,500 square feet of land, yet a

20

developer cannot reasonably afford to put anything

21

on 7,500 feet anymore, so they're doing 5,000,

22

4,000, zero lot lines.

23

garage.

24

point of ohana.

25

10,000 square feet was small.

Several thousand maybe.

You guys have to
Hell,

And they should be a

Maybe zoning codes need to be changed.
You need to work for
You need to

So put it in over the

Put it on the side.

That was the whole

Back when A&B developed Dream City,
It's way too huge
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That's a huge lot by any standards nationwide.
You guys need to get creative.

2

And if you

3

don't have enough creativity in the nine of you, you

4

need to call it out and you need to bring in working

5

sessions where they don't call for testimony but

6

they are true working sessions between every large

7

land holder, could be Kamehameha Estates, it needs

8

to be A&B, it needs to be Maui Land & Pine, it needs

9

to be Wailea 670, it needs to be

10

every major

player needs to come together.
Policy and zoning has got to change and

11
12

enforcement.

13

Commission.

14

you know it's the truth -- it won't get enforced

15

there.

16

needs to be planned here and it needs to be

17

implemented here.
MS. ALUETA:

19

MS. ANDERSEN:

20

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

21

you, Moana.

22

Keahi.
MR. FRASER:

Five years, I can guarantee you -- Bob,

It's not going to get enforced here.

18

23

And it doesn't get enforced at the

It

Three minutes.
Thank you very much.
Any questions for the testifier?

Thank

Hal Andrade Fraser, followed by Paul

Aloha, Council Members.

I hadn't actually

24

prepared to speak, but I will -- I think that there

25

are just a couple of things that can be added to a
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1

really good range of testimony.

2

for some of the ones that are under represented

3

here, which are some of the younger people who live

4

here in the islands who have to be at work during

5

this hearing time.

6

25, 18 to 35 that have one or two jobs already and

7

cannot make the time to come here.

And I'm speaking of, say, 18 to

You are the hope of the community, the world

8

9

I'm hoping to speak

is your oyster, go forth and shape the future, the

10

basic theme of many high school and college

11

commencement speeches that send our youth out into

12

the world to hopefully make the world a better

13

place.

14

disillusionment is what they face once they leave

15

whatever level of education they finish.

16

when they leave, they find that maybe they cannot

17

find work.

18

be enough to pay for rent and the costs to live here

19

in Maui.

20

friends go through this.

21

Here on Maui I believe that a lot of

Because

And if they can find work, it might not

I know, because I've seen many of my

So they escape.

Sometimes they do turn to

22

drugs, but just as many have heard of jobs and a

23

cheaper, better life in Nevada, Washington State,

24

and California.

25

The first is as the average household median income

,

This brings about two key concerns.
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1

in the United States is two paychecks away from

2

financial disaster.

3

us down here in Hawaii with one of the highest costs

4

of living, and I believe well documented costs for

5

housing and rent.

6

and then they leave.

It does not take much to knock

They stay as often as they can

Where is the aloha?

7

Where is the Hawaiian

8

cultural heritage?

I argue that it is moving to

9

Washington, California, and Nevada.

I am the fifth

10

generation to live here in the islands and here on

11

Maui, and I can tell you there have been a couple of

12

times already in my young life that I have been this

13

close to moving away.

14

I can.

15

Hawaiians.

16

in a position where a lot of the things that make

17

Maui such a fantastic place to live as far as the

18

'aina, the people will be lost.

I'm trying to stay as hard as

No housing for Hawaiians, eventually no
That will leave us a few years from now

19

The second point I have is this, and I'll

20

speak to you economically, you want to diversify

21

Maui's economy.

22

come here from the islands with family history and

23

family right here in the islands feel that they have

24

to move away to create a life for themselves, and

25

most of them will not financially be able to move

If our young men and women that
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1

back, what -- what possible chance is there for us

2

to attract businesses to start or expand here to

3

Maui to make Maui a better, stronger economy, to

4

give more opportunity to those who are graduating

5

from the high school and the college levels here

6

within our own schools?

7

our current residents, housing will be a problem to

8

attract any business here to improve our economy.

9

So from those two points of view I feel that I

10
11
12

13

If we cannot accommodate

should share, and I thank you for your time.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Hal.

Members.

Member

Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thank you very much for your

14

testimony too, and I think that you took a little

15

bit different approach because you're looking at

16

some of the other issues.

17

one of the issues that we also face is not just in

18

the housing but in the actual wage base that

19

supports the person's ability or the family's

20

ability to pay those costs.

21

given that we have a primary I guess industry of

22

tourism that has brought us where we are here today,

23

what would you offer as a positive solution so that

24

we can improve the wages and improve the economic

25

opportunities for our families here?

If I heard you correctly,

What would you offer,
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I think that -- I think it would be neat to

2

wave a magic wand and have everyone's salary double.

3

You guys, are we for that?

4

money, housing would become more affordable,

5

wouldn't it?

6

really nice, but small business owners, medium-size

7

business owners do not have magic pixie dust that

8

they can make that change happen, so what I'll argue

9

is that if we can begin to make available means by

Okay.

And with more

Now that would be -- that would be

10

which the people who are from here with their own

11

area knowledge of the island to possibly start up

12

their own business, but that's financially difficult

13

and you've got to be able to live somewhere while

14

you're doing that.

15

business start-ups, people need to feel secure

16

enough to jump out, okay, and in order to have that,

17

it pays to have a strong financial foundation, a

18

roof over your head, something that you can feel you

19

can have for a little while.

20

Okay, that's one point.

For

That's one thing.

The other thing, though, is that, you know,

21

again, to attract businesses.

Let's say you're

22

looking at -- you want to start a new Silicon Valley

23

here or you want -- aerospace is going to be the

24

future, whatever wonderful, new diversification we

25

can see coming, if they -- if they see all these
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1

people running around with we want homes, we want

2

homes, is that going to send the message?

3

it's like -- it's like when the hotels have the

4

workers striking saying we can't even afford to live

5

here and it hurts tourism.

6

please, take care of it.

7

we need housing for our people.

8

to jump over that'hill to say, you know, we want to

9

branch out, we want to get off the

You know,

And everyone's like, oh,
It's because they need
And if you're going

off the dole

10

from the hotels and the tourists that are coming and

11

all that, it needs to come from a stable place where

12

people can say, you know, I can afford to stay here.

13

It's like gold rush days.

You know, there's

14

gold in California.

15

I've seen it firsthand.

16

a job and a home and I can start a family because I

17

can afford it.

18

to drive the people of Maui away and once the old --

19

once the kupuna have

20

are living in California, Maui will not be Maui

21

anymore and that's -- that's what hurts me.

22

I've worked in the hotels.
It's that draw.

I can get

Those are the things that are going

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

d~ed

off and the younger people

Well, and I share your

23

frustration.

I think what I'm trying to get at is

24

basically for us as legislators, there's challenges

25

that we have in order to put into place legislation
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1

that will help bring about the changes that you

2

speak about, so if we were to put in place, for

3

example, legislative incentives for those people

4

that have businesses here to provide housing for

5

their workers, if we were to attract people who are

6

hiring those who were former residents who are now

7

coming back, if we were to give some kind of

8

incentive to those people, either financially,

9

tax-wise, whatever, do you think that that would

10
11

help reverse the trend?
MR. FRASER:

Yeah, I do.

I think, you know, again, it

12

needs to be a decision of people who are no longer

13

living here, but even the chance.

14

know that have moved away they say, I'd love to come

15

back, but I can't afford it.

16

into it.

17

They've talked to their family.

18

their friends, and we've heard all of that stuff

19

here already.

20

something where it's all been going one way and it's

21

kind of getting out of hand.

22

where we can start to bring some of that talent,

23

some of the people who grew up knowing what Hawaii

24

was about, you know, that kind of stuff would, I

25

believe, further empower and strengthen the cause.

I mean, people I

Because they've looked

They've checked out realty prices on line.
They've talked to

But like you said, I mean, this is

And to do something
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

2

MR. FRASER:

3

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

4

5

Thank you.

thank you.
MR. KEAHI:

Thank you very much.

Any more questions, Members?

If not,

Paul Keahi, followed by Annie Kekona.

Aloha, Chairman and Council Members.

I'm Paul

6

Keahi, otherwise known as Uncle Moon from Lahaina,

7

though.

8

with the fact that couldn't afford it in Lahaina

9

anymore because the rental.

If you want to buy a

10

home, it's just ridiculous.

The price is so

11

enormous, you know, with our fixed income, we can't

12

afford the homes in Lahaina.

13

think, because that -- that's the two places that's

14

blooming like hell, you know.

15

like to suggest that maybe the State or the County

16

should -- should provide little bit more better,

17

what do you call, programs for more affordable

18

homes.

19

Just recently, though, I moved to Wailuku,

Likewise in Kihei, I

Anyway, I'm -- I'd

I've seen some papers, clippings about

20

palisade homes.

Of course they -- I think most of

21

the house are already -- they're already built in

22

the mainland and shipped to the islands.

23

could be pretty much cheaper maybe.

24

But if you're supposed to have the developers or

25

contractors build your home over here, you can't

I'm not sure.
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1

afford it.

And talking about affordable where even

2

120,000 would be too much for the people to pay.

3

I've seen some neighbors of mine, they're paying

4

130,000 for their home.

5

jobs, and half the time they're not home.

6

have to -- you know, the younger ones have to watch

7

the more -- the younger kids at home.

8

the time, I mean, brother's home to prepare dinner

9

probably, you know.

The two of them get three
The kids

And most of

And these are sort of things

10

that makes it hard for the people to kind of get

11

their lives together.

12

As far as we're concerned, Hawaiian people

13

are in the worst condition that we ever are now than

14

we ever had -- was before.

15

far as the island people were concerned, was always

16

a problem, was always -- they're talking about

17

affordable homes and they don't -- Hawaiian people

18

they laugh at it.

19

afford the homes today, you know?

20

suggestion, again, too that maybe what they should

21

do is -- there's a fellow who mentioned that the

22

homes that they built for 120,000, that would be

23

more affordable.

24

to 60,000, a three-bedroom house.

25

four-bedroom house with a second floor, that should

It's because housing, as

They say affordable, who can
And my

I think they should knock it down
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1

be 85,000.

2

could afford maybe with two jobs.

3

Because I think in that line probably we

I think Alice Lee remember that we used to

4

live in a place called Wainee Village.

5

asked us to evacuate the place or, you know, evict

6

us from the place, we were shocked because we never

7

know where the hell to go, you know.

8

us a Section 8, and a section 8 we couldn't afford

9

because a one-bedroom apartment would have cost

10

about 1,500 bucks.

When they

They offered

I get almost ten grandkids with
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1

will be our last testifier.

2

testify, please come up and sign up here with

3

your -- at the front desk here.

4

MS. KEKONA:

Hi.

And if you want to

My name is Annie Kekona.

I belong to Na

5

Kupuna 0 Maui.

Talking about affordable house, what

6

the speaker said first time, I think it's frightful.

7

Because today children are not like our days.

8

work in the plantation, and when I worked, I worked

9

when I was 14 years old.

We

They take the school kids

10

and work in the plantation in the pineapple field.

11

They had 34 cents an hour.

12

to us at that time.

13

into getting hotel industry, Maui Pine had given us

14

the land to build our home on it.

15

Napilihau and it cost us $33,000 for the home

16

because we had to mortgage our land for the home.

17

That was a lot of money

Then when Maui Pine developed

We build it in

When you speak about affordable, I think

18

today children are -- won't be able to afford

19

$200,000 for a home and land or $145,000 for a home

20

and land.

21

Council should get together and try to bring the

22

price down on the affordable housing.

23

have construction that they have people build their

24

own house.

25

the bottom down.

I don't think so.

What -- the State and

They have ten people.

They build from

Everybody build until it's done.
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1

When the roofs come up, people move in at the same

2

time.

3

yourself, not the construction.

4

yourself have to get that thing in.

5

should at least advise the people.

That's affordable because you're building
Remember, you

Today you can't find land.

6

The big

The Council

It's so

7

expensive.

8

not us small people like us in here.

9

that I live in Hawaiian Homes today after 40 years

the big people has the land,
I am thankful

10

waiting for a piece of land there.

11

have a set income and I pay $67,000 a year for the

12

home -- for the house that I'm living in, a four

13

bedroom, and I pay $300 a month.

14

But today I don't think so people can afford with

15

$100,000.

16

I retired.

I

That's affordable.

I don't think so.

To the Council and the County, the State,

17

wherever, they should at least bring the price down

18

for the people of Maui so we can get affordable

19

homes.

20

for their future too, and I hope that I can have a

21

piece of land for them.

22

of land for my great grandchildren.

23

great grandchildren, and I'm looking forward to have

24

land for them to put their home on.

25

grace, keep me alive for them and I will get the

I have great grandchildren and I'm looking

Maybe I will have a piece
I've got eight

Through God's
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land to build a home.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Thank you, Annie.

Members, any

3

questions for the testifier?

4

speaker for today is Gene Zarro.

5

MR. ZARRO:

If not, our last

Good afternoon, Chairman.

Good afternoon,

6

Committee Members.

I congratulate you on such a

7

great attendance for a Committee meeting, and every

8

one in political office should have the blessing of

9

a mandate like this to act on, so go for it.

10

I submitted some written testimony, which I

11

will -- I would like to read into the record, if I

12

could read it without my glasses, and -- but while I

13

read this, I want you to think about a couple

14

things.

15

going in the wrong direction, and I want you to

16

think about a landslide.

17

landsliding, if you could put the right piece in the

18

right place at the right time, you could prevent

19

things from falling out of control.

20

piece here is affordable housing, okay.

21

I want you to think about a spiral that's

Sometimes when things are

And the missing

We all know affordable housing is a real

22

problem on this island.

Another problem on this

23

island is homelessness.

Some people are afraid to

24

tackle big problems because they don't see a place

25

to start or an end in sight.

I believe you can eat
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1

an elephant one bite at a timer and we can address

2

one aspect of homelessness and see how it dovetails

3

into the affordable housing problem.

4

good place to start killing two birds with one

5

stone.

It may be a

People are homeless for many reasons r but one

6
7

of those reasons is they can't afford to pay the

8

rent.

9

remedied immediately r and one part ,of the homeless

It is an immoral situation that must be

10

solution is the affordable housing problem.

11

the people who cannot afford the rent are the ones

12

with the children.

13

expensive -- expense and there's just too much month

14

left at the end of the money.

15

will not live in a one-bedroom apartment r because

16

they will.

17

rented to because the landlord does not want to put

18

that many people in a one-bedroom apartment.

19

are over -- it's overcrowded and it's unsafe r so

20

he's looking out for that aspect.

21

Usually

They have the burden of family

It is not that they

It is sometimes because they will not be

They

I think about the children in these families.

22

I think about the parent who at night has to try to

23

explain to their child why this is the best they can

24

dar

25

of the first place where children are counted in

as they sleep on a beach or in a car.
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1

schools, where the demographics are taken for these

2

kids, where the first aid is given to the most

3

neediest children, free food, literacy, tutoring,

4

health aids.

5

County, again, aren't counted and aren't served.

6

And one aspect of the huge homelessness problem is

7

affordable housing.

8

affordable housing.

9

So the most neediest children in this

So we've got to get on with the

And the spiral I'm talking about is all of

10

these frustrations, all of this stress leads to

11

dysfunctional social behavior/ leads to drug

12

addiction, leads to parents who can't provide, leads

13

to frustrations, leads to suicide, leads to all the

14

things that we can correct, and affordable housing

15

is just the first bite of that elephant, but it's

16

something you have a clear mandate to do and I would

17

like to see us do it.

18

19
20

21

Thank you, Chairman.

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Gene.

questions for Mr. Zarro?

Members! any

If not! thank you again.

Okay, at this time, if there is no more

22

public testimony! I'd like to close this portion of

23

public testimony.

24
25

Okay, we'll take a five-minute recess to have
MEO set up for -- not MEO, I'm sorry, the Maui Nui
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1

Housing Task Force to set up their presentation.

2

(Gavel) .
3:47 p.m.

3

RECESS:

4

RECONVENE:

5

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

3: 55 p.m.

(Gavel).

The Housing and Human

6

Services meeting will now reconvene.

At this time

7

I'd like to introduce Jeff Kuwada, who is the Chair

8

for the Maui Nui Housing Task Force, and Sandy Baz,

9

the Deputy Director for MEO, to provide us an

10

overview -- or a presentation in regards to the task

11

force recommendations and action.

12

like to ask Jeff to introduce the committee members

13

or the Chair of the various committee members.

14

MR. KUWADA:

Thank you, Chair Pontanilla.

At this time I'd

At this time

15

I'd like to introduce to -- to you the Chair of the

16

Non-Profit Working Group, and that's Paul Felix.

17

Sitting next -- siiting next to Paul is the Chair of

18

the Policy Change Working Group, Giovanni Rosati.

19

Next to Giovanni is Joan Martin, the Chair of the

20

Community Support Working Group, and next to Joan is

21

Audrey Moniz, Chair of the County Issues Working

22

Group.

23

Chair Pontanilla and Honorable Members of

24

this -- of the Housing and Human Services Committee

25

and Honorable Director Alice Lee, I have the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

HHS 10/13/03

89

1

distinction today to present to you the findings and

2

recommendations of the Maui Nui Housing Task Force.

3

Today the Maui NuiHousing Task Force presents a

4

call to action to Maui County's elective leadership.

5

It is time to speed the availability of housing that

6

Maui Nui'sworking families can afford.
Beginning in May of this year the Maui Nui

7
8

Housing Task Force joined together to find solutions

9

to the crisis of affordable housing in Maui Nui.

10

The task force represents the diversity of your

11

constituents.

12

neighborhoods r cultures r and professions.

13

common ground is that we are aware of a tremendous

14

need.

15

afford to buy or rent a home.

16

we have the energYr and we have many ideas that can

17

help.

18

partnershipr and your commitment to meet this

19

challenge.

We represent a wide range of

Too many working families of Maui Nui cannot
We have the passion,

However r we need your leadershipr your

Why do we have a housing crisis?

20

Our

In the past

21

developer-promised affordable housing has not been

22

built.

23

not remain perpetually affordable.

24

housing approvals takes too long.

25

were told that there is a lack in the availability

Affordable housing that has been built does
Processing
And recently we
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1

of water.

2

housing development.

3

affordable land.

4

housing with public housing, many people believing

5

that they don't want it next to them.

6

confused about the home buying process.

7

rents are being forced up by the Section 8 program.

8
9

There is no strategy to fund affordable
There is a lack of access to

The public confuses affordable

People are
Market

Some of the impacts of this crisis are as
follows:

Estimates of the housing shortage range

10

from 800 to 5,000 units.

11

neighbors must double up to have shelter.

12

represent these people.

13

officers, fire fighters, teachers, agricultural and

14

hotel workers, our health care workers, construction

15

workers, and the very people who work in this

16

building.

17

More and more families are in need of homelessness

18

prevention services and rental assistance.

19

earning a so-called living wage work two and three

20

jobs to close the gap between their income and the

21

amount necessary to pay for shelter for their

22

families.

23

Our families, friends, and
You

They are our police

We all know someone with this problem.

Families

The task force has made ten recommendations,

24

and they are as follows:

The County must acquire or

25

donate County land for affordable housing.
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1

county must ensure that developer-promised

2

affordable housing units are built and establish

3

guidelines to keep the housing affordable in

4

perpetuity.

5

and quick as possible.

6

contact.

7

housing a County government policy priority.

8

Designate a current position as the Affordable

9

Housing Administrator to spearhead the policy and

10
11

Make the permitting process as simple
Organize a single point of

Make the availability of affordable

report on progress.
Ensure adequate water.

Advocate with the

12

State for the creation of a quasi-public entity to

13

fund affordable housing using a portion of the real

14

property conveyance tax.

15

resources to fund housing and stimulate the economy.

16

Help provide access to information and resources to

17

renters! home buyers! and developers.

18

Section 8 program so it does not have the unintended

19

effect of increasing the rent of moderately priced

20

apartments and homes.

21

Explore all potential

Reform the

Steps to implement the task force

22

recommendations.

The County Council! the

23

Administration! and the community must work together

24

to solve Maui Nui's housing crisis.

25

materials for this meeting we have enclosed a draft

In your
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1

resolution for your consideration.

We respectfully

2

request that this Committee recommend to the full

3

Council that it pass the resolution as a symbol of

4

its commitment to end this crisis.
We live in a time when the average Maui

5
6

County household income has not kept pace with the

7

median price of a home.

8

financial pressure on hard working families and is

9

steadily turning our community into two classes,

This gap creates relentless

10

have and have nots.

In the past we've been told the

11

solution will take time.

12

your constituents, turn to you for leadership.

13

ask that you embrace the challenge and act now.

14

the crisis of affordable housing be solved?

15

only acceptable answer is yes, we can.

What are we to do?

We,
We
Can

The

I've always been fascinated and motivated by

16
17

these particular words spoken by President Kennedy

18

when he took up the challenge to put an American on

19

the moon.

20

moon.

21

and do the other things not because they are easy,

22

but because they are hard.

23

serve to organize and measure the best of our

24

energies and skills, because that challenge is one

25

that we are willing to accept, one that we are

He said in part,

"We choose to go to the

We choose to go to the moon in this decade

Because that goal will
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1

unwilling to postpone, and one which we intend to

2

win. "

3

To you, our elected leaders, we say, now is

4

the time to take up the challenge of affordable

5

housing for the families of Maui Nui.

6

say yes, we can, and by doing so leave a legacy that

7

will define the future of Maui County.

8

force stands ready to work with you.

9

It is time to

The task

The hard work that this Committee has done

10

would not be possible without the help of

11

volunteers, our business donors, the real estate

12

industry, union leaders, the construction and

13

development industry, the environmental community,

14

the banking industry, the County of Maui, elected

15

officials, the media, and Akaku.

16

Chairman Pontanilla and Honorable Committee Members,

17

on behalf of the task force, thank you for the

18

opportunity to address you.

19

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Thank you, Jeff, for that presentation.

20

Members, we heard a lot of testimony this

21

afternoon, and, you know, time has run short and

22

there's some members over here that need to be

23

elsewhere at 4:30, so I'm going to reconvene

24

recess this meeting to Wednesday at 2:45 and

25

reconvene and take off where we've left off, but in
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the next 15 minutes we'll carryon with some of our

2

agenda items.

3

Alice Lee to provide some information or some

4

comments in regards to the presentation that we just

5

saw this afternoon.

6

MR. LEE:

So at this time I'd like to calIon

Alice.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I don't have

I'm

7

anything prepared for -- anything official prepared

8

for you.

9

all the work that the task force has done and MEO

All I can say is I certainly appreciate

10

for initiating this effort, and I feel that the

11

posse has arrived.

12

necessary that a lot -- even a lot of issues are

13

repetition, in the sense that, you know

14

has seen them before.

15

energy here and a new sense of purpose and I'm --

16

I'm strongly hoping that the Council will seriously

17

consider the proposals in MEO's recommendations.

18

And the only thing I'd like to say is if you're

19

really committed

20

serious money behind this resolution.

21
22

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

t

I think

I think it's

t

the Council

Now I think there is a new

you're going to have to put some
Thank you.

Thank you, Alice.

Members r we have about ten minutes left

t

so

23

if anyone of you have any burning questions, now is

24

the time to ask.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Member Johnson.
If we're going to recess this

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

95

HHS 10/13/03

1

meeting, I will be unable to attend Wednesday's

2

meeting because I had not anticipated that we were

3

going to have a recess.

4

in the discussion and dialogue.

5

ask that it be recessed at a time when, you know,

6

the -- all the Members of the Committee can be able

7

to attend.

8

also scheduled for that time, but I'm uncertain

9

about that.

10

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

12

I would like to participate
Therefore, I would

I thought that we had another meeting

So that's my only concern, Mr. Chair.
Thank you.

Member Carroll.

Chair, can you call a short

recess?

13

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

14

RECESS:

15

RECONVENE:

16

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Sure.

Recess.

(Gavel) .

4: 06 p.m.
4: 09 p.m.

(Gavel).

Okay, reconvening the Housing

17

and Human Services meeting.

18

conference here, we're going to reschedule the

19

meeting for 2:45 tomorrow afternoon, so at this time

20

I'd like to call the meeting -- if there's no

21

objection, to call the meeting to a recess until

22

2:45 tomorrow.

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

24

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

25

Members, after a lot of

No objections.
Thank you.

If there's no objections,

I'd like to accept the written testimony that was
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submitted this afternoon also.

2

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

3

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

4

No objections.
Thank you.

adjourned --

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

7

8
9

This meeting is

Oh, no, no.

I'm sorry, this meeting is in recess

until 2:45 tomorrow morning -- tomorrow afternoon.
(Gavel) .
RECESS:

4:10 p.m.

10
11
12

13
14
15
16

17
18

19

20
21

22
23

24
25
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C E R T I F I CAT E

1
2

STATE OF HAWAI I
SS.

3
4

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

6
7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.
I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

13
14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16
17
18
19

20
21

DATED this 7th day of November, 2003, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.
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